
UCOL Meeting Thursday 9 May 2019

7.30pm at Centre for Sustainability, seminar room, 563 Castle Street.

Chair: Frances               Notes: Gay
(Also much subsequent waving of orange card from Gay to/at/for Jan, who timed the discussions.)

 
Present: 
Zander, Rosemarie, Maurice, Maria and her friend Liz, Donald, Miriam, Min, Geoff, Alex, Catherine, Sue T, Rainer, Marianne, Tim, Pauline, Frances, Sandy, Anne, Claire, Gay, Jan (late).

Apologies: 
Anne (K),

Minute: 
That we go with the recommendation of the subgroup regarding the retention of McMillan & Co for our legal work
Green: ten
Blue: six
Orange: three
Red: one
Minute not passed
(That doesn’t add up to the number of people present at the meeting – sorry)

Meeting opened with members going round the circle and saying our names and what we like about living in Dunedin in winter

Round of appreciation: 
Zander – for the thesis of Olivia Whyte he shared, for the other material he has put on line, and for his reminder about the dinner table spreadsheet.
Jan – for putting time into writing up notes and including time for spent on topics
All – who appreciate the artichokes which Rosemarie is offering, and 
Rosemarie – for offering said artichokes   

[bookmark: _GoBack]PCG report/updates:  (9 minutes)
No meeting since last week: nothing to formally report. 
Rainer said one of the topics for the site meeting tomorrow is an extension of the time frame. 
There was a general feeling that a three months extension is reasonable but that the matter of the ‘hole’ at the end of the Alva units should be raised. 
Rainer said it is on the agenda for tomorrow's meeting. 
There was discussion about offering a bonus for early completion but Rainer says Stefan has suggested we shelve it at this stage.
             
BCG report/updates: 
No meeting since last week: nothing to report.

Shared Internet update:  Alex. (16 minutes) He reported: 
– the deposit was paid to Chorus yesterday;
– Stefan recommended getting a price for a second (shared) line done by electricians;
– we are waiting for a design from Chorus for individual connections but Chorus will not put in a second (shared) line with their installation;
– it’s cheaper to lay a cable than use the conduit system originally intended;
– Alex will ask the electricians what sort of plan is required;
A show of hands indicated a majority of residents would be interested in a shared internet connection 

 
Update on Lawyers: Rainer/Donald/Susan/Alex (44 minutes) Donald reported: 
Majority (three of the four) recommended we stay with McMillan and Co. 
He outlined pros and cons for retaining Helen and/or for staying with McMillan & Co given by Susan and Alex. 
There were questions and observations about the cost of moving the trust and other accounts, the reason to change lawyers, the pro bono work done by Helen and her familiarity with the project.
Rainer and Donald outlined the reasons for their recommendation that Ucol stay with the McMillan & Co, which included the magnitude of the work, the amount of money involved, the need for consistency, the expertise required for unit titling. 

Robust discussion followed: 
– there was a strong, but not unanimous, feeling that group should go with subgroup’s decision; 
– that there was a lack of instruction given to the subgroup; 
– that there may have been a break down in relations within the firm prior to Helen’s departure;
– the idea of approaching a third lawyer was aired;
– consensus doesn’t require endorsement from all members; 
– that neither firm can give a guaranteed estimate of costs; 
– that we should not take advantage of Helen’s good will 
– our choice of lawyer should be based on expertise not gratis work. 

A minute was voted on but not passed because of a red card

It was agreed the subgroup would go back to both Helen and McMillan & Co and pose the following questions:
– what is involved, including costs, in moving Trust and other accounts,
– what is their method of costing
– what potential developments could substantially increase the amount of work they had to do and result in increased charges over and above what they have quoted for
– what would be their approach if something developed that would substantially increase the amount of work they had to do and result in substantially increased charges

Repayment of loans update:   Directors 
No meeting since last week: nothing to report
 
Maori name inquiry: Susan 
Not present: nothing to report

Next induction: Anne (4 minutes) She reported: 
– it will needs to be in June or July;
– that hopefully it will be when Anne and Anthony Maxwell, who are interested, can get a cheap seat south from Auckland;
– she has been in contact Leisel Mitchell who is working with The Urban Advisory and interested in cohousing.
– she is meeting Ken Pullar and Sue Kim at Nova, 4pm, Monday 13 May – she has invited John Dalgarno and would welcome anyone else who might join them. (Alex and Claire may.)


Mid-level flooring update: Tim 
Tim continues working on this
 
Newsletter:  Jan 
“It will happen.”

Bodycorp rules development/social meetings:   All (25 mins)
(Note-taker’s observation: this was a messy discussion and I can’t record all the contributions!)
We agreed we would: 
– meet on the last Saturday of every month 
– between the hours of 3.00 pm an 5.00 pm
– with the intention of discussing stories/dreams/philosophies/rules/expectations 
– which will enable us to eventually arrive at some body corporate rules consensus
– though the route to getting them finalised may be circuitous.
– and we will follow with a pot luck meal. 
– the first meeting will be on 25 May
– (Zander to check availability of room and confirm)
– those participating are to RVSP (to whom? can group help me here?)
– Min has  offered to facilitate, however she would be looking for a note-taker

To Do List:
- Unit numbering system: Tim 
Not covered

Letter from Shelley Cresswell (Publiscity & Marketing ehaus) Gay (5 minutes)
Shelley emailed to say she googled Dn Cohousing, and found it has never been verified as being owned by us. She asked if we plan to verify it and add content?
If we do, she wondered if we would like to link this to the project page on the ehaus website (which has progress updates on it so interested people can see the progress).
Or if we do not intend to, she asked if eHaus could verify it and own it so they can add content, photos, etc and direct listings to the ehaus website. They would still link this to our website as it is now.
Her email was forwarded round the group but nobody had received it so it will be sent again.
Agreed that this should be on the agenda for the next meeting.

Open Forum: (1 min) 
Insufficient time but reference to Leisel Mitchell Urban Design and the thesis of Olivia Whyte

Meeting closed at 9.30

Next meeting 23 May



